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December 16, 2014 
 
Lisa Harrison, Finance Clerk 
Beaver Water District 
P.O. Box 306 
Cloverdale, OR 97112 
 
Re: Beaver Water District Water System Master Plan (PWS #00199; PR #205-2014) 
 Concurrence of Findings 
 
The Oregon Drinking Water Services (DWS) received your submittal of the “Beaver Water 
District Water System Master Plan (May 2014)”, and associated plan review fee on 
December 10, 2014. Upon review of the Plan, it appears the criteria listed in OAR 333-
061-0060(5) have substantially been met. 
 
The Beaver Water District Water System Master Plan represents a 20-year planning year 
period extending from 2013 through 2033.  The plan includes a description and evaluation 
of the existing water system, future demand estimates, recommended system 
improvements, a Capital Improvement Plan (CIP), and a discussion of financing options.  
The CIP prioritizes the recommended improvement projects, and provides 2013 cost 
estimates. 
 
Note that OAR 333-061-0060 contains plan submission and review requirements for major 
additions, or modifications to public water systems.  Most of the Priority 1 and 2 projects 
presented in the Master Plan would require plan review.  Construction plans must be 
submitted to and approved by DWS before construction begins. 
 
If you have questions, please contact me at 971.673.0406, or via email at 
fred.n.kalish@state.or.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Fred Kalish, P.E. 
Regional Engineer 
 
Cc: Rob Henry, HBH Engineering, 2316 Portland Rd, Suite H, Newberg, OR 97132 

Annette Pampush, Tillamook County 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


